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The Anti-lllegal Recruitment Branch — Workers Education Division has monitored
a number of cases of Philippine Recruitment Agencies exempting their applicants from
taking the Online Pre-Employment Orientation Seminar (PEOS) by declaring they are
former Overseas Filipino Workers (OFWs), without duly verifying their deployment
records.

To avoid recurrence of similar mistakes and potential liability, agencies are
hereby directed to check the deployment record of applicants and secure a photocopy
of their passports or other pertinent documents that will establish that they have
previously worked abroad.

Agencies are further directed to submit a list of processed workers which they
have exempted from taking the Online PEOS by sending the electronic file via email at
wed@poea.gov.ph.

For the information and guidance of all concerned.

J. CACDAC
inistrator
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